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A Message From Our Head of School

Dear Linden Hall Community,

Emerging from the pandemic this year finally offered us opportunities to connect with one another 
in person. The energy on campus was so positive because we could see each other’s faces, regularly 
come together as an entire school, and spend time enjoying fun activities off campus. We were able 
to celebrate Gretna Day, Vespers, Mary Dixon Day, and so many other Linden Hall traditions, and it 
was wonderful to introduce these events to many students for the first time.  

This year was truly magical — the athletic teams performed well, nearly 75% of our students 
participated in our music program, and a significant number of students received awards for their 
artwork. We cheered on all our student achievers and proudly celebrated their accomplishments.

The class of 2023 is a remarkable group of young women. They accumulated over $1.5 million 
in college scholarships, which is a testament to their hard work and dedication. Moreover, our 
college acceptance list reflects some of the best schools in the world, including the United States 
Military Academy at West Point, Columbia University, and University College London. We know our 
students are well prepared to become leaders in their colleges and universities.

Our team continues to focus on four important areas of sustainability: recruitment, retention, cost 
containment, and fundraising. We are so fortunate to have donors who place Linden Hall at the 
top of their philanthropic priorities, and I thank those of you who gave of your time, talent, and 
treasure this year. In the coming months, Debbie Hurd and I look forward to working with friends 
and alumnae who are interested in learning how to include Linden Hall in their estate plans. 
Together, we will ensure that Linden Hall is strategically positioned to help future generations of 
young women be leaders in a dynamic, global society.  

I hope you enjoy reading this year’s annual report, and I look forward to connecting with you in the 
coming months.

Warm regards,

Dr. Nan Wodarz, Head of School
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Year in Review

Did you know...

2022–2023

REVENUE

Net Tuition and Educational Fees $ 3,906,936

Investment Income, Net of Fees $ 434,981

Contributions $ 434,913

Sale of Property/Equipment $ 12,830

Other Income $  716,902

    TOTAL REVENUE $  5,506,562

EXPENSES

Salaries and Benefits $ 3,540,001

Instruction and Student Activities $ 194,798

Auxiliary Services $ 160,353

Buildings and Grounds $ 440,875 

General and Administrative $  244,861

Depreciation and Other $  603,583

    TOTAL EXPENSES $  5,184,471

—1969—
CLASS WITH MOST DONORS 

& HIGHEST ANNUAL FUND  

PARTICIPATION

—1972—
CLASS WITH HIGHEST TOTAL 

DONATION DOLLAR  

AMOUNT $104,000

97 
new donors this year

117
donors increased 
their giving this year

372
TOTAL Annual 
Fund donors

82
donors who have 
made gifts to LH 
in the past made 
their largest gift 
during 2022–23

Participated in over 2,300hrs.  
of community service during 2022–23

Donated over 475lbs. of shoes, 
clothing, purses, bedding, blankets

LINDEN HALL STUDENTS.....

Recycled over 18,000lbs. 
= LARGE ELEPHANT

BEQUESTS 
in 2022–23 
$96,500
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On May 26, Linden Hall bid farewell to 
a remarkable group of young women 
who have left an indelible mark on 
our institution’s legacy. This group of 
graduates has exhibited extraordinary 
intellect, resilience, and a steadfast 
determination to make a lasting impact 
on the world. Under the empowering 
guidance of our esteemed teachers 
and administrators, this cohort has 
flourished into a poised group of 
individuals prepared to conquer new 
horizons.

During the graduation ceremony, our 
class of 2023 had the privilege of being addressed by several 
esteemed leaders from the Linden Hall community. Notably, Ms. 
Kara Oxenford, a distinguished faculty member from the history 
department, was chosen by students to deliver a speech. The 
event was also marked by the conferral of diplomas and Alumnae 
Association membership pins on the graduates, followed by 
the customary cap-tossing celebration in the courtyard, where 
students rejoiced with their peers, teachers, and families.

Special recognition was bestowed upon Rosa Xu, who earned the 
distinction of valedictorian, and Helen Lu, who achieved the honor 
of salutatorian. Rosa has chosen to pursue her higher education at 
the University of California — Irvine, while Helen will attend the 
College of William & Mary. Other prestigious institutions where 
this year’s graduates will continue their academic journeys include 
Columbia University, University College London, and the United 
States Military Academy at West Point.

Armed with a solid academic foundation, unwavering 
determination, and profound sense of purpose, the class of  
2023 is poised to shape the future. These exceptional young 
women aspire to break barriers, challenge stereotypes, and 
relentlessly pursue their dreams. There is no doubt that they  
will quickly begin making a profound impact on the new world 
they have just entered.

Linden Hall congratulates the remarkable 
graduates of the class of 2023 and wishes 
them every success in their future 
endeavors.

CLASS OF 2023 MATRICULATIONS

Arizona State University
Claremont McKenna College
College of William & Mary
Columbia University
Messiah University
Michigan State University
Montclair State University
Parsons School of Design |  
The New School
Pennsylvania State University —  
Harrisburg (2)
Rochester Institute of Technology
Rutgers University (2)
Salve Regina University
State University of New York at Buffalo
Syracuse University
Trinity College Dublin
United States Military Academy  
at West Point
University College London
University of Arizona
University of California — Irvine
University of North Carolina  
at Chapel Hill
University of Washington
Ursinus College (2)
Wellesley College

Congratulations 
Class of 2023
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At Linden Hall, academic learning happens 
both in and out of the classroom. Last year, 
our students engaged in numerous academic 
activities that greatly expanded their learning.

To celebrate Halloween, our AP Calculus BC class 
completed a “spooky” worksheet on derivatives. 
Once all elements of the assignment were 
completed, the graphed coordinates resembled 
a jack-o-lantern! In December, ESL students 
created gingerbread house instruction manuals, 
assembled kits to accompany their text, and then 
tested their designs to see if they would stand. 
After making adjustments, the students swapped 
kits and attempted to build one another’s designs. 
This exercise taught our ESL girls how to optimize 
the clarity of text when composing procedural 
directions in English.

To start out the new year and new semester,   
Ms. Koerne’s photography students experimented 
with combining art and science to create 
beautiful photographs! For their first assignment, 

students looked at the surface tension of water 
and discovered the colorful results that emerged 
when adding food coloring and ink. This creative 
assignment was based on suminagashi, an 
ancient Japanese art form that is a precursor to 
the marbling process. Students edited the images 
they took during the experiment and chose 12 
photos each to display during a school-wide 
presentation. 

In mid-March, Mr. Hondares’s Modern World 
Literature students researched the lives and 
works of creative women from the 1900s. The 
project culminated in a performance in which 
students dressed as their chosen woman, gave 
an introductory presentation about her to their 
class, and then walked their peers through a 
reading of one of her works. Students’ choices 
included multimedia artist Yoko Ono, mystery 
novelist Agatha Christie, pop star Gwen Stefani, 
filmmaker Julie Dash, fashion designer Vivienne 
Westwood, and video game artist Rieko Kodama. 

Also in March, Ms. Knipp’s middle school 
Forensics class welcomed two members of the 
Lititz Police Department. In addition to teaching 
students all about the gathering and usage of 
evidence, the officers helped them process and 
take home their own sample fingerprinting 
sheets.

In mid-May, Mr. Hondares's Image and Word class 
held a film festival at Penn Cinema. During this 
exciting event, student filmmakers showcased 
their final short-film projects and engaged in an 
insightful Q&A session with an engaged audience 
of classmates, families, and members of our 
English department. It was a pleasure to witness 
the creativity and hard work of our students. 

Academics in Review
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For several years, Linden Hall has been a proud 
partner with the nonprofit organization ASSIST, 
which matches academically talented, multi-
lingual international students with the top 
boarding schools in the United States. During 
their one-year stay, ASSIST scholars serve as 
cultural ambassadors who actively participate  
in classes and extracurricular activities at their 
host school. Since 1969, thousands of student 
scholars from dozens of countries have been 
matched with ASSIST-affiliated schools, such  
as Linden Hall. 

As a participant in our ASSIST Scholars program 
last year, Luiza Gross ‘24 arrived at Linden Hall 
from Poland in the fall and brought a variety 
of gifts and abilities to our school. One of the 
extracurricular activities in which Luiza has 
excelled is archery. She has been an archer for five 
years, having first been introduced to the sport by 
a friend while singing in her school choir.

Last year, Luiza began exclusively shooting a 
compound bow, prior to which she had shot 
only a recurve. After making the switch, she 
won several awards, including a gold medal 
at the Polish 2022 Indoor National Youth 
Championships and a silver medal at the Polish 
2022 Outdoor National Youth Championships. 
Moreover, she placed eighth in the Polish 2022 
National Cup Open 
Category and even 
made the Polish 2022 
Compound National 
Team. Because she 
chose to study in 
America last year, 
however, she was 
unable to compete on 
the national team.

Luiza hopes to one 
day work on archery 
events and serve as 
a judge. Although 
she does not want to 
become a professional 

athlete, she has quickly developed an affinity for 
archery culture and has attended several high-
profile competitions. Last year, she visited the 
Lancaster Archery Classic in Manheim. Although 
she did not compete in the event, she enjoyed 
watching the finals and was able to meet several 
of the sport’s biggest stars. She spoke in person 
with Slovenian archer, Toja Ellison (world #7 
women’s compound); Toja’s husband, Olympian 
Brady Ellison (world #3 men’s recurve); Paige 
Pearce (world #2 women’s compound) who won 
the gold at this year’s Lancaster Classic; and Gaby 
Schloesser (world #8 women’s recurve).

Regarding her love for archery, Luiza stated, “I 
have never much cared for sports, but archery 
just feels like home. It is a sport for everyone, 

and people of all ages 
and interests can do 
it. Olympians range 
between 17 and 60 years 
old, and international 
competitions have even 
been won by teenagers.”

We are so proud of 
Luiza’s achievements 
in both the sport of 
archery and many other 
fields, and we were so 
fortunate to have her at 
Linden Hall last year!

ASS I S T  Program
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Our students were hard at work last year 
excelling in a multitude of athletic endeavors, 
including equestrian, wrestling, basketball, 
and archery! Linden Hall was once again 
the proud recipient of the National Athletic 
Trainer’s Association Safe Sport School award, 
which we have won since 2019. Moreover, 
our varsity tennis, basketball, and volleyball 
teams enjoyed their first year of competition 
in the Lancaster–Lebanon (LL) League. We are 
also proud that 85% of our middle schoolers 
participated in an on-campus sport.

A few athletic highlights of the year included Jule ‘24 being named an 
LL League Defensive All-Star for her stellar performances on our varsity 
basketball team; Angela ‘23 earning the District III Fackler-Howler 
Sportsmanship Award; Melanie ‘23 earning the District III E. Jerry Brooks 
Academic Excellence Award; and our middle school soccer team finishing 
their season with a 4–1 record. 

In early January, Manning ’24 earned an impressive third-place finish 
while competing for our Interscholastic Equestrian Riding Team at Top 
Rail Sporthorses in Maryland! Manning ‘24 and Sue Bae ‘28 each earned 
second place in their flat classes, while Maya ‘25 earned first place in both 
her flat class and her test. Thanks to these strong performances, both 
our middle and upper school equestrian teams qualified for the Regional 
Championship, which is the first step to Nationals. 

In late January, Tenra ‘24 qualified for two YMCA Nationals during the 2023 
Winterfest Meet at the University of Maryland, College Park. Tenra was the 
first person from the Lancaster Lightning Swim Team to ever make two 
YMCA National cuts—and by 1/10th of a second! In the 50-yard Freestyle, 
she finished with an impressive 24.63. She also dominated the 100-yard 
Freestyle with a 53.16. 

In February, Melanie ‘23 and Tenra ‘24 performed very well at the 
Lancaster–Lebanon League Championship Swim Meet. Tenra won the 50 
free and placed second in the 200 free. Melanie placed second in the 100 
free and fourth in the 200 IM. 

In early March, Ava ’23 participated in the Cross Road Horse Show. The 
show marked her very first on-campus equestrian competition, and she 
did a fantastic job showing lesson horse Dually Noted. Moreover, ASSIST 
student Luiza ’24 made it all the way to the Pennsylvania State Wrestling 
Tournament, having never wrestled before! In the spring, Melanie ‘23, 
Hayden ‘24, Jule ‘24, and Angela ‘23 all participated in Warwick’s co-op 
track and field team, with Angela earning a spot in Leagues for both shot 
put and javelin.

Athletics in Review
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Linden Hall has always taken great pride in the 
excellence of our arts programs. Last year, our 
student thespians, visual artists, and musicians 
created masterpieces and put on performances 
that will be remembered for years to come. 

Last year’s arts cycle began with our Fall Concert 
in early October, followed in November by our 
Fall play, "A Dickens’ Christmas Carol: A Traveling 
Travesty in Two Tumultuous Acts" written by 
Mark Landon Smith. This play approached 
Dickens’ classic tale from a comedic perspective.

In late November, Tamaki ’28 and Clover ’28 
performed at the Lancaster–Lebanon Music 
Educators Association (LLMEA) Middle School 
Orchestra Festival. Then, in early December, 
piano club members Emily ‘24, Yola ‘24, and Yuna 
’24 shared their talents at Luther Acres retirement 
community in Lititz. 

Our annual December Vespers Service was quite 
well attended by the community, providing 
students the opportunity to perform in front of a 
full audience. Deeply embedded in the Moravian 
tradition, Vespers has been a Linden Hall 
highlight since our founding in 1746. 

At the beginning of the new year, Yuna ’24 and 
Kathryn ’23 participated in the Pennsylvania 
Music Educators Association (PMEA) District 7 
Orchestra Festival, giving a memorable concert 
performance. 

Several of our students also participated in 
February’s 2023 Scholastic Arts & Lancaster 
County Young Artists (LCYA) Competition, where 
they took home Honorable Mentions, silver 
medals, and gold medals. Winning students had 
their work exhibited in the Scholastic Art and 
LCYA Exhibition at the Lancaster Museum of Art 
and the Demuth Museum. 

Toward the end of February, Kathryn ’23 
participated in the PMEA District 7 Band South 
Festival, and both Sara ’24 and Kathryn ‘23 
performed at the LLMEA High School Orchestra 
Festival with the philharmonic orchestra and 
sinfonia. 

In early April, three of our young musicians, 
Seren ‘28, Amina ‘27, and Liv ‘27, attended the 

2023 LLMEA Middle School 
Band North Festival, where 
they performed the world 
premiere of a piece by 
American composer Michael 
Kamuf. Then, in mid-April, it 
was all hands on deck for three 
memorable performances of 
our spring musical, Little Shop of Horrors! 

In late April, student artists and musicians 
showed off their skills during our 2023 Spring Arts 
Showcase. Festivities began with the opening of 
Lyet Gallery for the 26th Annual Art Show. The 
annual Spring Concert was held concurrently, 
providing guests the chance to enjoy stellar 
student performances.

Throughout April, the Elementary and Middle 
Children's Art Exhibit, sponsored by the 
Lancaster County Art Association, displayed 27 
amazing pieces of our middle schoolers’ work, 
one piece per middle school student. 

In early May, we inducted an exceptional group 
of students into the prestigious International 
Thespian Society. Our inductees had not only 
demonstrated outstanding performances but also 
exhibited leadership, teamwork, and a genuine 
love for theater. Moreover, in mid-May, several 
of our talented student artists were inducted 
into Linden Hall’s brand-new chapter of the 
prestigious National Art Honor Society. Our 
inductees’ exceptional skills and artistic passion 
earned them these well-deserved recognitions.

Arts in Review



10 Linden Hall School for Girls

Last April, we were thrilled 
to welcome many of our 
beloved alumnae back to 
campus. Alumnae Reunion 
Weekend highlighted 
members of all graduating 
classes ending in 3 or 8, and 
what an amazing turnout 
we had! The weekend began 
with Senior Tea, during 
which our alums enjoyed 
a meal and afternoon tea 
with the graduating class 
of 2023. In the evening, guests gathered outside 
for a cocktail hour with Linden Hall staff — we 
could not have asked for better weather or more 
entertaining stories! We were so grateful to the 
Alumnae Association for hosting this special 
event. Following cocktail hour, alums enjoyed 
attending our student-led Spring Arts Showcase 
in Snavely Theatre and Lyet Gallery.

Events continued Saturday morning with 
guided tours of campus led by several of our 
student ambassadors. During the tours, alumnae 
reminisced about their time at Linden Hall 
and learned some interesting facts about our 
school’s historical architecture. Campus tours 
were followed by a magnificent service in Mary 
Dixon Chapel, highlights of which included a 
performance from our student bell choir, as 
well as a sermon from our chaplain, Mr. Denny 
Foreman. Following chapel was our much-
anticipated buffet brunch, during which alums 
enjoyed a delicious meal with their Linden Hall 

sisters and rekindled 
decades-long 
friendships. After 
lunch, we honored 
Joey Yocum ’59 as the 
recipient of our first-
ever Distinguished 
Alumnae Award.

Festivities concluded 
on Sunday with a 
solemn service in the 
Moravian Church adjacent to campus. 

Regarding last year’s reunion, Ms. Taylor 
Sultzbach, Alumnae Relations Coordinator, 
remarked, “It went so well! There were so many 
events for folks to attend, and I loved seeing the 
smiling faces of our alums as they came back 
together. Watching them reconnect, reminisce 
about Linden Hall, and share memories made 
me feel like I was a part of the sisterhood they all 
share. I’m already looking forward to next year!”

Welcoming home our wonderful alumnae is one 
of our most sacred traditions, and we are glad that 
2023’s reunion was such an incredible success. 
Many thanks to all who attended, as well as to 
those who made the weekend happen, including 
our Alumnae Association and our dedicated, 
hard-working staff. Our school would not exist 
without your continued and fervent support.

Save the date for Alumnae Reunion 2024, which 
will occur April 12–13. This year, we are excited to 
celebrate classes ending in 4 and 9.

Alumnae Reunion
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Our 2022 Fall Fundraiser, themed 
“Casino Night,” saw a great turnout 
and generated over $20,000 for 
our school! Parents, alumnae, 
faculty, and others enjoyed an 
evening of amusing casino games, 
fantastic prizes, and wonderful 
opportunities for making new 
friends. Additionally, Dr. Nan 
provided exciting updates about 
Linden Hall’s current initiatives.  
We were incredibly grateful 
to everyone who participated, 
donated, and celebrated with us  
on this special evening.

Summer Camp 2023 was an absolute blast! During our two 
most exciting weeks of the summer, we hosted Mysteries 
Week, Wizarding School, and Equestrian Camp! During 
Mysteries Week, our young spies and sleuths put their 
investigative skills to the test. They rotated through a variety 
of stations, including Spy School, Forensics, Mysteries from 
History, Create Your Own Mystery, and more. In Wizarding 
School, campers were sorted into one of four Houses named 
for the first four Heads of School at Linden Hall. They 
competed for house points, attended classes such as Potion 
Making and Nature Studies, and participated in clubs, such 
as Wand Dueling and the Care of Magical Pets. 

Equestrian Camp encompassed a variety of riding and 
horsemanship learning opportunities for girls. Whether 
a new or experienced rider, each camper participated in 
activities that greatly expanded her equestrian knowledge. 
In addition to two riding lessons per day, campers attended 
local field trips, including a tack shop visit, and enjoyed 
presentations from a horse dentist and other guest experts. 
In the evenings, equestrian campers joined with other 
Summer at Linden Hall campers for crafts, campfires, water 
games, and team-building activities for a time of bonding 
and fun.

Last year’s summer camp was our most successful in years, 
and we were thrilled that all participants had an amazing 
time. We can’t wait for Summer Camp 2024 to be even bigger! 

Casino Night 
2022

Summer Camp 2023

GalaA Night for the 
Blue and White

YOU ARE INVITED

LANCASTER COUNTRY CLUB

2023NOVEMBER 10
6:30 PM—10:30 PM
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Last year, our students engaged in over 2,340 
community service hours in Lancaster County 
and beyond. Projects included volunteering at 
local retirement communities, assisting with 
campus events, helping with facility operations at 
local animal shelters, removing invasive species 
from local land conservancies, cleaning up litter 
at local parks, hosting drives for people in need, 
teaching coding, tutoring, assisting in adapted 
sports programs, and more.

In the fall, several students assisted Lancaster 
Conservancy with its efforts to control invasive 
species. Volunteers visited Climbers Run Nature 
Center to remove the invasive multi-flora rose. 
Through their efforts, they were able to effectively 
liberate spicebush shrubs, box elder saplings, a 
baby oak, a trapped toad, and a bank of ferns. 

After Winter Break, Mrs. Workman’s art students 
donated pottery bowls to Opportunity House 
Shelter’s 21st Annual Souper Bowl. Linden Hall 
has contributed pottery to this fundraiser for the 
past several years, and last year our donation of 
30 bowls raised $1,350 to support one of the area’s 
most beloved non-profits.

In March, our Diversity Council sponsored a 
cupcake drive to benefit the Autism Ally Group, 
which exists to support, create awareness of, 
and empower individuals with autism and other 
disabilities. Students, faculty, and staff eagerly 
supported this student-led campaign and enjoyed 
delicious cupcakes crafted by local woman-
owned business Russy’s Sweet Treats.

Throughout April, our community engaged in 
numerous campaigns to promote sustainability, 
recycling, and a deeper respect for Mother Nature. 
We collected soda pull tabs and aluminum cans 
as part of a friendly competition between the Blue 
& White teams, which were donated to Ronald 
McDonald House as part of their fundraising 
program. Additionally, we launched new recycling 
initiatives through TerraCycle to recycle Tide 
products, toothpaste tubes, deodorant sticks, and 
much more. 

In early May, a number of students participated 

in a community service project at the Wittel Farm 
in Elizabethtown. The young volunteers helped 
plant crops that would eventually be donated to 
help feed hungry people throughout Lancaster 
County.

In mid-May, Diversity Council raised an 
impressive $400 for YWCA Lancaster. To 
fundraise, the council set up a concession area 
during lunch to sell delicious international and 
American foods.

Serving Our Community
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International Night 2023 was a tremendous 
success, exhibiting fantastic displays 
of cuisine, fashion, music, and spoken 
performances from around the world.  
Our girls were so happy to share the 
magnificence of their cultures with  
fellow students and families. 

The night began with a fashion show, 
featuring students in traditional Han Chinese 
clothing, Pakistani dresses, the clothing of 
the Nigerian Yoruba tribe, a Moroccan caftan, 
a dress inspired by traditional Guinean 
clothing, an Indian sharara suit, and folk 
clothing from Croatia. 

Following the fashion show, students 
thrilled the audience with several incredible 
presentations, including incredible songs and 
speeches about Poland and Spain, poems and 
songs in Chinese, an original work in the Pulaar 
language, a traditional Croatian song, an amazing 
Irish dance, and a series of songs and dances from 
Nigeria, Ghana, and Haiti performed by our Afro–
Caribbean dance group.

In addition to enjoying the night’s many 
presentations, guests were treated to delicious 
student-made foods from across the globe. The 
cuisine included empanadas, cannoli, pierogies, 
jollof rice, biryani, chai, and much more. We were 
so proud of our many international students who 
shared their cultural traditions with our Linden 
Hall community!

International Night
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Last year’s performance of Little Shop of Horrors marked our first Spring Musical since the COVID-19 
pandemic, and what a show it was! As one of the most popular and longest-running off-Broadway shows 
in the world, Little Shop has captured the hearts of theatergoers for over 30 years. The talent on display 
during each performances was truly remarkable, and we are so proud of each of our students, faculty, and 
staff who made it all possible. From the vocals and choreography to the stunning set design and costumes, 
everything came together to create an unforgettable experience. 

Mr. Denny Foreman, Linden Hall’s theater arts instructor and 
school chaplain, directed this student-led production of Little 
Shop. The play marked Mr. Foreman’s 60th play at Linden Hall, and 
we were thrilled to sit down with him to discuss his decades of 
experience working with our theater department.  
Keep reading to learn more!

Tell us about your journey to Linden Hall.

Originally, I was not planning to come to Linden Hall, but in Fall 
2001, I received a call from the headmaster asking that I help 
coordinate the fall play after the school’s theater director had a 
surprise family emergency. I agreed. The headmaster then called 
me back in Spring 2002 and offered me a full-time job in the 
theater department. Additionally, because of my work as a youth 
pastor, he designated me as Linden Hall’s residential life director.

Tell us about some of the highlights during your time with the 
theater department.

There are so many highlights, though my all-time favorite play at 
Linden Hall was Noel Coward’s Blithe Spirit. High schools simply 
do not do this play because it is so difficult to do well. Due to our 
talented cast, we did a wonderful job. 

Celebrating Mr. Dennis Foreman’s 60 th Production at Linden Hall
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I am also especially proud of the fact that we 
performed Peter Pan with some help from Michael 
Tait of Tait Towers. It was incredibly creative. We 
also performed renditions of both The Sound of 
Music and Puffs. The latter piece was a massive 
undertaking with many moving parts. Another 
of my favorites was Silent Sky, which depicts the 
true story of Henrietta Leavitt, a woman who 
charted the galaxy and measured the stars. For this 
performance, we had only a very small cast but 
were, as always, fortunate to have brilliant actors 
who made the whole performance come together. 
A former teacher and I also wrote and directed 
our own play, Mo-Trek, which fused Star Trek and 
Motown. This one was a lot of fun!

How has Linden Hall changed since you arrived?

Unsurprisingly, technology has become a much 
more prominent component of how we operate. 
When I started here, no one had a cell phone, and 
it was only in the mid-2010s that we started seeing 
laptops in the classroom. This changed everything.

 

COVID has also changed many things, and those of 
us in the performing arts are still recovering from 
that. In theater, we seek to build a program and 
foster talent, and over the years our students build 
on what they have already done. Because of COVID, 
however, we lost three years of development, and 
have now begun building the program all over again. 
For last year’s production of Little Shop of Horrors, we 
had only two returning students on stage. 

What is your favorite part about working  
at Linden Hall?

I have always loved my colleagues, as they 
continually inspire me. This compliment applies to 
the student body as well, as they are very intelligent, 
aware young women who are excited to get involved 
with life, politics, and current events. I am regularly 
astounded by the unique depth and knowledge in 
the conversations I overhear at the lunch table.

Linden Hall is so fortunate to have Mr. Foreman 
on our team, and we look forward to many more 
theater performances under his expert direction!

Celebrating Mr. Dennis Foreman’s 60 th Production at Linden Hall
“Linden Hall’s rendition of Little Shop was spectacular, from the compelling set design to the 
impassioned musical performances. The staff, stage crew, and performers should be incredibly 

proud to have been involved in such a memorable rendition of this theatre classic.” 
— A Little Shop Attendee
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Linden Hall’s exciting 
student life activities 
are open to all our girls, 
whether they are boarders 
or day students. Last year, 
students enjoyed numerous 
events, which contributed 
to both their learning and 
their personal growth.

At the beginning of the year, 
boarding students teamed 
up with our dining staff 
to make a huge spread of 
baked goods for the fall bake 
sale to benefit the United 
Zion Benevolent Care Fund! 
Additionally, our RAs went 
tubing down a creek with 
Mrs. Mouliert, enjoying 
the opportunity to soak in 
Pennsylvania’s beautiful natural scenery  
beyond campus. 

In mid-October, we celebrated Gretna Day, one 
of Linden Hall’s oldest traditions. Our seniors 
and juniors returned to Mt. Gretna for the first 
time since 2019, enjoying a skate around the roller 
rink. Meanwhile, younger students celebrated 
the day on campus with many outdoor activities, 
including a Gaga Ball tournament. 

In late October, students attended the Lititz 
Halloween Parade, which was quite a “treat” for 
them. A few days later, we celebrated our annual 
on-campus Fall Fest, sponsored by the Linden 
Hall Parents’ Association! From pumpkin carving 
to candy tosses and yummy treats, there was 
something for everyone to enjoy. 

In November, we celebrated Parents’ Weekend, 
which included several fun activities, including 
lawn games, geocaching, student and family 
bingo, barn tours, and more. Just before 
Thanksgiving, we held our annual Turkey Trot, 
a fun run that offered a wonderful opportunity 
for our students, faculty, and staff to display 
their athletic prowess and school spirit. The trot 

offered a great way to engage with one another 
before a well-earned Thanksgiving break.

After Winter Break, we were thrilled to welcome 
Chef Nino and his daughter, Sara, of Lititz’s 
Piccolo Eatery, as well as Chef Giuseppe Sciurca 
and Valeria Signorino of Sciurca Sicilian Chef! 
Chef Giuseppe and Valeria were visiting the US 
from their home in Sicily and were kind enough 
to present to our students during their stay. They 
explained the 500-year-old Sicilian tradition of 
Pupi di zucchero, known in English as Sugar 
Puppets. Chef Giuseppe is one of only four 
chefs in the world who still practice this unique 
culinary tradition!

A few weeks later, we celebrated Blue and 
White Week, one of Linden Hall’s most time-
honored traditions. This week of non-stop 
fun and events included our annual Teacher 
Torture, a badminton tournament, a series of 
challenging strategy games, a school-themed art 
design contest, a scavenger hunt, a “Wednesday 
Addams” costume contest, a Decades dress-
up contest, a blindfold obstacle course, a word 
scramble, and several exciting basketball contests. 

Student Life
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The week ended strong with a plethora of 
impressive performances in Snavely Theatre. First 
was the newspaper fashion show, during which 
students modeled their impressive clothing 
creations made entirely of newspaper. The final 
event was the talent show, which ended with a 
surprise visit from the Jonas Brothers!

In March, several boarding students attended 
a Dance of Hope performance at Millersville 
University’s Ware Center. This 
concert highlighted the music 
and dances of Africa and 
showcased the talent of young 
African performers, each of 
whom offered a moving story 
of resilience, creativity, and 
persistence.

At the end of March, our 
Junior Auction offered 
students, faculty, and staff the 
opportunity to bid on dozens 
of phenomenal donations, 

including sweet treats, doggie 
dates, a beach house week, and 
a free lunch with Dr. Nan! It did 
not take long for the bidding 
wars to begin, as several highly 
popular auction items quickly 
climbed into the hundreds of 
dollars and created some fierce 
competition among buyers. All 
in all, last year’s junior auction 
raised over $5,000 to support 
the class of ‘24!

In late April, we celebrated 
prom at Rock Lititz with 
two local all-boys schools, 
Church Farm School and 
Phelps School. Our girls had 
a fantastic time meeting and 
dancing with the students 
from these schools, and we 

look forward to attending many dances together 
in the future.

In May, we celebrated our Spring Fling. Students 
came together for a day filled with laughter, 
sunshine, and lively outdoor activities. From 
bingo to kickball, limbo to chalk painting, and 
delicious ice cream treats, we had it all! We were 
very grateful to the Parents’ Association for 
hosting this event.
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*Deceased

Linden Hall Heritage Society

❖
Mrs. Kathryn Aberman ‘61 
Mrs. Anna S. Alexander* 
Mrs. Melissa Anderson ‘73 
Mrs. Mary Jane Anderson* 
Mrs. Ann Arroyo ‘61 
Ms. Virginia Bateman ‘30* 
Mrs. Leslie Beckley ‘63 
Ms. M.W. Brennecke ‘28* 
Mrs. Elsa Brenner ‘54 
Mrs. Margaret Buchanan ‘49* 
Mrs. Anne Cabron ‘59* 
Mrs. Mary Colket* 
Mrs. Beverly Conner ‘52* 
Mrs. Meadrith Cooper ‘48* 
Mrs. Bravard Cornbrooks ‘70 
Ms. Charlotte Cowan JC ‘51* 
Ms. Caro Crosland ‘21* 
Ms. Courtney Elliott ‘80* 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerre Frankhouser 
Mrs. Nancy Gallagher ‘50 
Ms. Gretchen Godfrey ‘67 
Ms. Joanne Grable ‘59* 
Mrs. Jean Groff ‘59* 
Mrs. Linda Gundy JC ‘61 

Ms. Ann Harnish ‘40* 
Mrs. Nancy Harris ‘47* 
Mrs. Mary Martha Hayes ‘43 
Ms. S. Leigh Hunteman ‘70 
Ms. Anne Iszard ‘60 
Ms. Barbara Jacobs ‘64 
Mrs. Violette Johnson ‘42* 
Mrs. Nancy Kent ‘54* 
Ms. Mary Kilkka JC ‘54 
Mrs. Jayne Krusman ‘62 
Mrs. Barbara Landis ‘63 
Mrs. Robin Leedom ‘72 
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Little* 
Mrs. Elizabeth Livingston ‘43* 
Mrs. Linda Lowrie ‘67 
Mrs. Dorothy L. Lyet* 
Mrs. Phyllis Lyon ‘52* 
Dr. Leslie March 
Mrs. Eleanor Martin ‘90 
Ms. Mary Lou Mason ‘62 
Miss Jerri-Lee McCleary JC ‘59 
Mrs. Emily McPadden ‘59 
Mrs. Judith Melzer ‘65* 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas 

Mendenhall 

Ms. Jennifer Merris ‘94 
Mrs. Patricia A. Molnar ‘65 
Dr. Richard and Mrs. Jeremy  

Moore ‘64* 
Ms. Judith Morton ‘66 
Mrs. Courtney Myers ‘93 
Mrs. Melody Newhard-Kirk ‘87 
Mrs. Sue Patterson ‘38* 
Mrs. Marcia Pomon JC ‘51 
Ms. Kimberly Price ‘84 
Ms. Elizabeth Reed ‘43* 
Ms. Ethel-Anne Roome ‘64 
Ms. Deborah Shank ‘69* 
Mr. Alvin Shenk* 
Ms. Gretchen Sills ‘55* 
Mrs. Joan Sinz JC ‘54 
Mrs. Charlotte Smith ‘56 
Mrs. Estelle Soppe ‘45* 
Ms. Joan Spire ‘57 
Miss Patricia Sullivan 
Mrs. Marianna Thumm ‘52* 
Mrs. Ruth Walker JC ‘38* 
Ms. Jean Watkins ‘55 
Ms. Katheryn Yerger ‘52* 

For more information, please contact  
Debbie Hurd, Director of Advancement,  
at (717) 626-8512 or dhurd@lindenhall.org.

Much of Linden Hall’s history has been built by alumnae and friends of the school who 
included Linden Hall in their estate plans. These gifts, whether directed toward specific 
priorities such as tuition assistance, faculty support, or given unrestricted, provide the 
firm financial foundation upon which the school is built. 

Show your commitment to Linden Hall and become a member of the Heritage Society. 
Estate gifts have a transformative effect on Linden Hall, permitting the school to plan 
for the future while helping to keep the cost of a Linden Hall education affordable for 
current and future students. Heritage Society Members help to ensure the school has 
the resources it needs to prepare girls for many generations to come. 



19Annual Report 2022-2023

*Deceased

FOUNDERS’ SOCIETY 
$25,000+
Anonymous Alumna
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Gale ‘62
Gale Foundation
Dr. Attila Molnar and  

Mrs. Patricia A. Molnar ‘65
Ms. Gretchen Sills* ‘55
Mrs. Mary Louise Shenk ‘72
Willis and Elsie Shenk 

Foundation

TRUSTEES’ SOCIETY 
$10,000–$24,999
Adams Charitable Lead Trust
Mrs. Meadrith "Mimi" Stengel 

Cooper* ‘48
Larger Life Foundation of the 

Moravian Church
Mrs. Emily McPadden ‘59
Mr. and Dr. Kenneth Purcell
Stillwaters Charitable Trust

LEADERS’ SOCIETY 
$5,000–$9,999
Mr. and Mrs. Todd R. Bartos
The Bartos Group, LLC
Dr. Gerald Bepko and  

Mrs. Jean Bepko ‘60
Fulton Bank
Larger Life Foundation of the 

Moravian Church
Mrs. Kathryn Harkness ‘69
Linden Hall Alumnae 

Association
Orrstown Bank
Mr. Daniel Plotnick and  

Dr. Catherine Chow

Ms. Esther Plotnick ‘17
Rohrer’s Incorporated
Rev. Georgia Snell ‘63
Univest Bank and Trust Co.
Mrs. Heather Wilson ‘85
Mrs. Barbara Wolff ‘64

CASTLE SOCIETY 
$2,500–$4,999
Helen S. and Merrill L. Bank 

Foundation
Ms. Michelle-Marie Heinemann
In Memory of Estelle Kemp ‘45
Old Fashioned Mom, LLC
Mr. Douglas Planeta and  

Ms. Kayoko Seto
Waste Management
Weis Markets

1746 SOCIETY 
$1,746–$2,499
Ms. Barbara Byars '59 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerre Frankhouser
Mrs. Suzanne Gubbings ‘69
Mrs. Linda Lowrie ‘67
Mr. and Mrs. James T. Roland
Dr. Jean Smith ‘62
Dr. and Mrs. Luis A. Toro
Mr. Jared C. Tunnell and  

Ms. Michele Lombardo
Mrs. Pamela Young ‘72 and 

Raymond Young

PATRON SOCIETY 
$1,000–$1,745
Mrs. Kathryn Aberman ‘61
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Adelman
Beatrice and Leon Friedman 

Charitable Foundation

Mrs. Leslie Beckley ‘63
Ms. Katharine Cartwright ‘70
Ms. Susan Ritchie Clark ‘64
Mrs. Susan Davis JC ‘61
Ms. Signe Erickson ‘70
Mrs. Jaye Friedman-Levy ‘65
Dr. Cheryl Gardner
Mr. Thomas Haughey
Mr. and Mrs. John Herman
Mrs. Tija Hilton-Phillips
Ms. Beverly Holler
Mrs. Jayne Krusman ‘62
Lancaster County Community 

Foundation
Lang Rogers Family Foundation
Linden Hall Parents’ Association
Mr. Feng Lu and Ms. Xiu Feng
Dr. and Mrs. J. Paul Lyet
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Meier
Dr. Barbara Mistick ‘73
Mrs. Susan Norbeck ‘63
Amelia Pare
Dr. David M. Renfrow and Mrs. 

Kimberly Brooke-Renfrow
Ms. Nancy Seely ‘65
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Simpson
Elida “Lee” Silver ‘71
Mrs. Priscilla Stoner
Mrs. Nancy Swanson
Sybil H. Erickson Charitable 

Foundation
Mrs. Yongmei Wang
Dr. Nan Wodarz
Mr. Baiyuan Zeng and  

Ms. Xiaoli Ji

The following is a list of donors whose combined gifts (endowment, annual, capital, and 
restricted) have been received between July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023. Gifts made in support 
of Linden Hall have a profound impact on bringing the mission of the school to life. We share 
our gratitude towards this very special group of donors who believe in Linden Hall's mission.

Thank you, Donors!

❖
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MARY DIXON CLUB 
$500–$999
Anonymous
Brian and Jennifer Brudnicki
Dr. and Mrs. William Curtin
Ms. Christine Darnell ‘73
Ms. Melanie Donohue ‘93
Mrs. Katherine Dunlevey ‘66
Mrs. Karen Ellis JC ‘56
Ms. Virginia Finne ‘60
Good’s Auto Service
Ms. Debbie Hurd
Mr. and Mrs. R. Bruce B.  

Jenkins Jr.
KJC—Kristen Jenkins 

Consultancy
Mr. and Mrs. Leslie Jones
Ms. Holly Moehlmann '60
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Morrissey
Mrs. Andrea Perego ‘00
Joan E. Spire ‘57
Mr. and Mrs. Ty Sultzbach
Rev. and Mrs. Richard Thierolf
United Way Capital Region
Sarah S. Webb ‘65
Bob and Bridget Willoughby 

BLUE & WHITE CLUB 
$100-$499
Ms. Colleen Albright
Ms. Kathryn L. Albright
AmazonSmile Foundation
Mrs. Lucinda Anderson ‘71
Ms. Maureen Anderson
Mrs. Melissa Cooper  

Anderson ‘73
Mr. and Mrs. Vance E. Antonacci
Mr. R. Larry Ashton
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Averbeck
Mrs. Blain Aymond ‘62
Mrs. Janet Bergan ‘55
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Besterman
Ms. Susan Bishop
Mrs. Angela Boateng
Mrs. Susan Borders ‘64
Mrs. Frances Branch ‘74

Mrs. Nancy Brandi ‘74
Dr. Mary Bricker-Jenkins ‘59
Mr. Jason Brill
Hex Caldwell ‘60
Mrs. Mary Brookby ‘64
Buch Funeral Home
Nancy Kelsey Carty ‘67
Mrs. Sue Chambers ‘56
Mr. Mingqiang Chen and  

Mrs. Hongbing Hu
Dr. and Mrs. Herbert K.  

Cooper III
Dr. Christine Klokow  

Cosgrove ‘68
Mrs. Anne Craig ‘73
Mr. Michael Craven and  

Ms. Lynn E. Long
Rev. Carol Dague
Ms. Olivia Daniels ‘15
Mrs. Kathryn Dawes ‘73
Ms. Lauren Dennis
Mrs. Carly Dethorn ‘63
Mr. Serhiy Dutchak
Mrs. Virginia Dye ‘71
Ms. Virginia Eckman ‘83
Mr. Elwood Edwards
Ms. Nancy Engler ‘72
Mrs. Judith Errigo ‘73
Flexible Footwear
Mr. Dennis Foreman
Mr. and Ms. Paul M. Fowle
Mrs. Bonnie Frank ‘73
Mrs. Maggie French and  

Mr. Matthew N. French
Nancy Schlosser Garabed ‘63
Ms. Anne Gardner
Mark and Jan Gilliford
Give Lively Foundation Inc.
Mrs. Robin Glancy ‘66
Mrs. Cassandra Gordon '56 
Mr. David Gorman
Mrs. Hildegard Greenlee ‘63
Mr. Edgar Grove
Mr. David Gunn and Ms.  

Tracy Gunn
Ms. Danielle Haley

Ms. Koyonna Hall
Ms. Valerie Harrison ‘67
Mrs. Susan Harrity ‘63
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Henry
Mrs. Sally-Louise Herzer ‘59
Mr. and Mrs. J. Robert Hess
Ms. Patricia Hill '69
Heather Hornbeck
Sandra Stollar Hubacher ‘54
Mrs. Evelyn Hulme ‘58
Mrs. Karen Johnson ‘69
Margery Newbaker Keen ‘59
Ms. Michele Klatka ‘98
Mrs. Simone Klopf '80
Mr. Francis Knowles
Mrs. Hannah Koch ‘04
Dr. Abdullah Konak and  

Dr. Sadan Kulturel-Konak
Mrs. Barbara Landis ‘63
Timothy Schwear and  

Melissa Landis
Mr. Ian Lawrence
Dr. Songping Liao and  

Ms. Fang Fang
Mr. and Mrs. Damon  

Lincourt ‘42
Ms. Stephanie Liotta ‘99
Mr. and Mrs. Rusty Long
Katherine-Anne Lesher Lucci ‘64
Mrs. Anne M. Lusk
Linda J. Mack ‘65
Mrs. Rebecca Marion ‘71
Mary Beatty McClurg ‘60
Ms. Patricia McCullough JC ‘57
Mrs. Lily McGee ‘72
Ms. Kiera McGrath ‘18
Mr. Richard Mclennan
Mrs. Becky Melton ‘67
Ms. Rebecca Merritt ‘88
Mrs. Vesta Mershon ‘53
Ms. Maggie Moss '15
Mrs. Elizabeth Murphy '94
Mrs. Lynn Myers ‘73
Mrs. Mary Jane Olson JC '59
Cynthia P. Orem ‘60
Mrs. Sally Peterson ‘70
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Mr. and Mrs. Gaylord Poling Jr.
Ms. Kimberly Price ‘84
Mrs. Stephanie Raine ‘74
Ms. Anne Rampulla
Mrs. Eleanor Ritchie '54
Mrs. Brenda Rouse ‘62
Ms. Abby Rudisill
Dr. Jessica Schiffman ‘70
Mrs. Bonnie Seligson ‘60
Dr. Ravi Sethi and Ms. Dianne 

Maki-Sethi
Ms. Claire Shearer
Mrs. Mary Lou Shremshock
Mrs. Kathie Siegman ‘61
Dr. and Mrs. David Silbert
Mrs. Linda Sillin ‘69
Ms. Harriet Simmons ‘64
Charlotte Lawrence Smith ‘56
Ms. Joanne Snavely
Rev. and Mrs. Gordon Sommers
Mr. and Dr. Matt Stabile
Ginnie Stapelfeld ‘63
Mrs. Kathleen A. Stiers
Mrs. Elsie Stoudt
Debra Sydnor
Ms. Barbara Talbot
Dr. and Mrs. Nitin Tanna
Mrs. Pamela Taylor ‘69
Rev. and Mrs. Richard Thierolf
Tiger’s Eye
Carolyn Vaughan
Ms. Dana Wedel ‘70
Mrs. Judith Wessel '70
Mrs. Sara Weymouth ‘66
Ms. Margaret Whitmer ‘70
Ms. Virginia Wilkinson ‘64
Mrs. Nancy Williams ‘68
Ms. Ronda Winnecour ‘73
Mrs. Carol Yocom ‘63
Mrs. Atsuko Yube ‘82
Ms. Margaret Zeman ‘59

FRIENDS OF LINDEN HALL 
UP TO $99
Ms. Kay Adams ‘69
Ms. Kristen Andersen ‘11

Ms. Judith Anderson ‘60
Mr. Kieran Anderson and  

Ms. Nicole Gallodoro
Anonymous
Mrs. Christina Archuleta ‘10
Ms. Cynthia Bateman-May ‘69
Mrs. Valerie Baxter ‘69
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Berman
Ms. Teresa Beshai ‘00
Mrs. Elizabeth Bookheimer ‘63
Mrs. Sandra Boyce ‘56
Mr. Scott Boyd
Mr. Jeremy Bracken
Mrs. Elizabeth A. Brennan
Mrs. Susan Brennan ‘70
Mr. and Mrs. Cameron Brown
Ms. Wendy Brown
Ms. Terri Bucher
Constance Harter Burton ‘70
Ms. Elizabeth Corlett
Ms. Kathleen Cudmore ‘82
Mrs. Jean S. Doutt
Mr. Liam Drumgoole
Mx. Amanda Ducharme
Mrs. Sharon Dueger ‘69
Ms. Amanda Dumm
Ms. Myrei C. Edwards
Ms. Stefanie Engel
Mrs. Lisa Esbenshade ‘78
Miss Garness Fairbanks ‘58
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Falk
Carter Farmer ‘03
Mrs. Margaret Farrell ‘57
Ms. Amelia Francis ‘03
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Frank
Ms. Barbara Frankel ‘68
Ms. Rebecca Frankowski
Miss Mimi French ‘28 
Ms. Michelle Frye
Mr. Christopher Fultz
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gehlert
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Graybeal
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Hagstrom
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Hahn
Dr. Amber Harding

Mr. Mark Harman and  
Mrs. Anne Menke

Ms. Edielyn Hartz
Mrs. Carol J. Hedges ‘70
Dr. Christopher J. Heffner and 

Mrs. Serena Heffner
Mr. Vincent P. Herron and  

Ms. Sara A. Baker
Mrs. Rebecca Hickman ‘66
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hinkle
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Holler
Mr. Damian Hondares
Ms. Ligeia Jennis
Mr. Casey Jimenez
Ms. Allegra Johnson
Mrs. Jenell Jordan
Mr. Rahul Kalani
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Karkosak
Ms. Grace Keller ‘70
Ms. Nancy Kenneff
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Kepchar
Ms. Cathryn Ketterman
Ms. Erica Knipp
Mrs. Mary Knutson ‘71
Ms. Stephenie Koerne
Ms. Anna Kreitzer
Ms. Cameron Krulewski ‘15
Mrs. Cheryl Lambatin Perry
Laurence and Judy Laning
Ms. Rebecca Lattanzio
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Laughead
Mrs. Luanne Lawrence
Mr. Casey Lear
Mr. Young Joo Lee and Ms. 

Woohyang Jung
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Lefever
Miss Alejandra Marichal  

Leon '24
Mr. Chris Lewis
Mr. Jianan Wang and  

Ms. Zhen Li
Mrs. Stacey Lindsay ‘02
Ms. Kate Loudermilk
Ms. Rose Marie Mariani
Mr. Michael Martin
Mrs. Betsy Mason ‘64
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Mrs. Helen McCall '60
Ms. Stefanie McCole
Ms. Barbara McComsey
Ms. Ligeia Jennis
Miss Courtney Mendenhall ‘06
Ms. Rebecca Mill ‘11
Ms. Elizabeth B. Miller
Ms. Marie Morman
Mrs. April Mouliert
Mrs. Courtney Myers ‘93
Ms. Maggie Nemeth
Mrs. Melody Newhard-Kirk ’87
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Nissenbaum
Mrs. Susan Nordstrom ‘69
Mr. Peter Novick
Ms. Michele Otto ‘79
Ms. Kara Oxenford
Mr. Chet Patel
Mrs. Alice Pelanne ‘69

Ms. Mingrui Peng ‘15
Mrs. Susan Peterman ‘60
Ms. Tahrington Phillips ‘19
Mr. Zach Pollack
Mr. Christopher Pula
Paula Wellard Pupillo ‘74
Ms. Jessica Rampulla
Mrs. Harriet Reiner ‘69
Ms. Meredith Renfro
Mr. and Mrs. Bradford Reynolds
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Roman
Ms. Ethel-Anne Roome ‘64
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Rossi
Mrs. Nancy Rote JC ‘53
Mrs. Marilyn Sander
Mrs. Jeanne Sanscharowskiy ‘63
Mrs. Joanna Schaab ‘69
Mrs. Barbara Schaaf JC ‘57
Ms. Kaitlyn Schneider

Ms. Cynthia S. Schuler
Mrs. Ruth Ellen Shelley ‘73
Ms. Paige Smith
Ms. Carol Buckley Stevens ‘69
Ms. Taylor Sultzbach
Ms. Yidan Sun ‘16
Ms. Peggy Tager JC ‘50
Ms. Elizabeth Teske
Ms. Susan Tobie
Mr. and Mrs. Jacob Toews
Mrs. Patricia Vargas ‘76
Mrs. Joanne Weidman
Ms. Kathi Weidman
Ms. Natasha Williams-Solomon
Erika and Rick Wolf
Mrs. Nora Workman
Mrs. Maria Yerger
Ms. Jiawei Zhang ‘15

“	Linden Hall prepared me for my first steps as an independent adult.  
My years there are filled with fond memories of friendships made, 
lessons learned, and self-confidence gained. It was so special to be 
part of a diverse community where I could learn firsthand about other 
customs and cultures. The small class sizes, close connections with 
teachers, wide variety of classes and extracurricular activities, and 
guidance in preparing for college all played important roles in paving 
the way for my future.” 

— Ashley Smith ‘03

“	Linden Hall was life-changing for me, and my years there completely 
altered the trajectory of my life! During my time at Linden Hall,  
I always felt empowered to be a strong woman. I was surrounded  
by fellow students who always encouraged and lifted each other up.  
That is rare and a beautiful thing!”

— Kate O’Neal ‘06
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CLASS OF 1948
Mrs. Meadrith "Mimi"  

Stengel Cooper*

CLASS OF 1950
Ms. Peggy Rosenbacher Tager JC

CLASS OF 1953
Mrs. Vesta Osler Mershon
Mrs. Nancy McCormick Rote JC

CLASS OF 1954
Mrs. Sandra Stollar Hubacher
Mrs. Eleanor Ritchie

CLASS OF 1955
Mrs. Janet Werner Bergan
Ms. Gretchen Sills*

CLASS OF 1956
Mrs. Sandra Nunemacher Boyce
Mrs. Sue LaGarde Chambers 
Mrs. Karen Van Nort Ellis JC
Mrs. Cassandra Gordon
Charlotte Lawrence Smith  

CLASS OF 1957
Ms. Peg Behnke Farrell 
Ms. Patricia Noel McCullough JC  
Ms. Barbara Weis Schaaf JC
Joan E. Spire

CLASS OF 1958 
Miss Garness Fairbanks
Mrs. Evelyn Lambert Hulme

CLASS OF 1959
Ms. Barbara Master Byars 
Mrs. Margery Newbaker Keen
Mrs. Mary Jane Olson JC

Mrs. Emily Tramposch 
McPadden

Ms. Margaret Buchanan Zeman

CLASS OF 1960
Ms. Judith Hollingsworth 

Anderson
Mrs. Jean Cougnenc Bepko
Hex Caldwell
Ms. Virginia Finne
Mrs. Helen McCall
Mrs. Mary Beatty McClurg
Ms. Holly Moehlmann
Mrs. Cynthia Pugh Orem
Mrs. Susan Brown Peterman
Mrs. Bonnie Laskin Seligson

CLASS OF 1961
Mrs. Kathryn Katz Aberman
Mrs. Susan Kroesser Davis JC
Mrs. Kathie Nuss Siegman  

CLASS OF 1962 
Mrs. Blain Bowes Aymond
Mrs. Barbara Whitelaw Gale 
Mrs. Jayne Buchanan Krusman 
Mrs. Brenda Hilken Rouse
Dr. Jean Cunningham Smith 

CLASS OF 1963
Mrs. Leslie Frost Beckley
Mrs. Elizabeth Lodge 

Bookheimer
Mrs. Carly Sturmer Dethorn
Nancy Schlosser Garabed 
Mrs. Hildegard  

Plessinger Greenlee
Mrs. Susan Schwartz Harrity
Mrs. Barbara Zarfos Landis

Mrs. Susan Harbold Norbeck
Mrs. Jeanne Schramm 

Sanscharowskiy
Ms. Ethel-Anne Webb Roome 
Rev. Georgia Snell
Ginnie Judd Stapelfeld
Mrs. Carol Clay Yocom

CLASS OF 1964
Mrs. Susan Day Borders 
Mrs. Mary Miller Brookby 
Ms. Susan Ritchie Clark 
Katherine-Anne Lesher Lucci
Mrs. Betsy Ross Mason
Ms. Ethel-Anne Webb Roome 
Ms. Harriet Witherspoon 

Simmons 
Ms. Virginia Halfmann 

Wilkinson
Mrs. Barbara Davis Wolff 

CLASS OF 1965
Mrs. Jaye Friedman-Levy
Linda J. Uhler Mack 
Mrs. Patricia Parker Molnar
Ms. Nancy Seely
Mrs. Sarah Stevens Webb

CLASS OF 1966
Mrs. Katherine Hill Dunlevey
Mrs. Robin Stengel Glancy
Mrs. Rebecca Lawrence Hickman
Mrs. Sara Crozer Weymouth

CLASS OF 1967
Mrs. Nancy Kelsey Carty
Ms. Valerie Fiigon Harrison
Ms. Linda Allyn Lowrie 
Ms. Margaret Carpenter Melton 

Linden Hall is grateful for the growing annual contributions of our alumnae. The following 
alumnae made gifts to the endowment, annual, capital, and restricted funds from July 1, 2022 
through June 30, 2023. These contributions have strengthened the Linden Hall community of 
today to better serve the Linden Hall of tomorrow. We thank you for setting a positive example 
and inspiring generosity throughout the community!

Alumnae Gifts

❖
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CLASS OF 1968
Dr. Christine Klokow Cosgrove
Ms. Barbara Koehn Frankel
Mrs. Nancy Seiwert Williams

CLASS OF 1969
Ms. Kay Adams 
Ms. Cynthia Bateman-May
Mrs. Valerie Baxter 
Mrs. Sharon Davis Dueger
Mrs. Suzanne Munro Gubbings
Mrs. Kathryn Snell Harkness 
Mrs. Karen Williams Johnson
Ms. Patricia Hill
Mrs. Susan Massey Nordstrom 
Mrs. Alice Bartlett Pelanne
Mrs. Harriet Weamer Reiner 
Mrs. Joanna Herr Schaab
Mrs. Linda Biehl Sillin
Ms. Carol Bukley Stevens
Mrs. Pamela Rubright Taylor

CLASS OF 1970
Mrs. Susan Mather Brennan
Mrs. Constance Harter Burton 
Ms. Katharine Cartwright 
Ms. Signe Erickson
Mrs. Carol J. Livingston Hedges
Ms. Grace Keller
Mrs. Sally Silver Peterson
Dr. Jessica Schiffman
Ms. Dana Wedel
Mrs. Judith Wessel
Ms. Margaret Whitmer

CLASS OF 1971
Mrs. Lucinda Hall Anderson 
Mrs. Virginia Fisher Dye 
Mrs. Mary Goff Knutson
Mrs. Rebecca Berman Marion 
Elida “Lee” Silver 

CLASS OF 1972
Ms. Nancy Engler
Ms. Kathryn Hess
Mrs. Lily Look McGee
Mrs. Mary Louise Herr Shenk
Mrs. Pamela Cargill Young

CLASS OF 1973
Mrs. Melissa Cooper Anderson 
Mrs. Anne Rainear Craig
Ms. Christine Darnell 
Mrs. Kathryn Koe Dawes
Mrs. Judith Mohn Errigo
Mrs. Bonnie Everett Frank
Dr. Barbara Knaus Mistick
Mrs. Lynn Wohlsen Myers
Mrs. Ruth Ellen Morman Shelley
Ms. Ronda Winnecour

CLASS OF 1974
Mrs. Frances Shackelford 

Branch 
Mrs. Nancy Fleming Brandi
Mrs. Paula Wellard Pupillo
Mrs. Stephanie Beaver Raine 

CLASS OF 1976
Mrs. Patricia Wallace Vargas

CLASS OF 1978
Mrs. Lisa Jones Esbenshade

CLASS OF 1979
Ms. Michele Otto

CLASS OF 1980
Mrs. Simone Klopf 

CLASS OF 1982
Ms. Kathleen Cudmore  
Mrs. Atsuko Ishikawa Yube 

CLASS OF 1983
Ms. Virginia Eckman

CLASS OF 1984
Ms. Kimberly Price  

CLASS OF 1985
Mrs. Heather Lemmert Wilson  

CLASS OF 1987
Mrs. Melody Newhard-Kirk

CLASS OF 1988
Ms. Rebecca Merritt 

CLASS OF 1992

Mrs. Hillary Lincourt

CLASS OF 1993  
Ms. Melanie Donohue
Mrs. Courtney  

Frankhouser Myers 

CLASS OF 1994
Mrs. Elizabeth Murphy 

 CLASS OF 1998
Ms. Michele Klatka  

CLASS OF 1999
Ms. Stephanie Liotta

CLASS OF 2000
Ms. Teresa Beshai
Mrs. Andrea Kirby Perego 

CLASS OF 2002
Mrs. Stacey Deist Lindsay 

CLASS OF 2003
Carter Farmer
Ms. Amelia Francil 

CLASS OF 2004
Mrs. Hannah Shenk Koch 

CLASS OF 2006
Miss Courtney Mendenhall

CLASS OF 2010
Mrs. Christina Davis Archuleta

CLASS OF 2011
Ms. Kristen Andersen

CLASS OF 2015  
Anonymous
Ms. Olivia Daniels
Ms. Cameron Krulewski
Ms. Maggie Moss
Ms. Mingrui (Mandy) Peng
Ms. Jiawei (Joyce) Zhang

CLASS OF 2016
Ms. Yidan Sun

CLASS OF 2017
Ms. Esther Plotnick   

CLASS OF 2018
Ms. Kiera McGrath  

CLASS OF 2019
Ms. Tahrington Phillips
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HONORARIUM CONTRIBUTIONS

Ms. Kristin Brown '16
Mr. and Mrs. Cameron Brown 

Class of 1969
Ms. Kay Adams ‘69
Ms. Cynthia Bateman-May ‘69 
Mrs. Valerie Baxter ‘69
Mrs. Sharon Davis Dueger ‘69
Mrs. Suzanne Munro 
Gubbings ‘69 
Mrs. Kathryn  
Snell Harkness ‘69
Mrs. Karen  
Williams Johnson ‘69
Mrs. Susan Massey  
Nordstrom ‘69
Mrs. Alice Bartlett Pelanne ‘69
Mrs. Harriet  
Weamer Reiner ‘69
Mrs. Joanna Herr Schaab ‘69
Mrs. Linda Biehl Sillin ‘69
Ms. Carol Bukley Stevens ‘69 
Mrs. Pamela  
Rubright Taylor ‘69

Class of 1973
Dr. Barbara Knaus Mistick ’73

Class of 2015
Ms. Sabriyya Pate ’15 

Ms. Olivia Daniels ’15 
Mr. Zach Pollack

Ms. Debbie Hurd
Mrs. Heather Wilson ’85 

Miss Madison Martin ’27 
Mr. Michael Martin

Mrs. Lynn Millard
Ms. Wendy Brown

Mrs. Stephanie Raine ’74 
Mrs. Frances Branch ‘74

Miss Rebecca Renfrow ’29 
Dr. David M. Renfrow and  
Mrs. Kimberly Brooke-Renfrow

Mr. Ralph Sloat
Ms. Kathryn Hess ’72

Miss Patricia Sullivan
Dr. Gerald Bepko and Mrs. 
Jean Bepko '60 
Mrs. Hildegard Greenlee '63
Ms. Kathryn Hess '72
Mrs. Jayne Krusman '62 
Ms. Margaret Whitmer '70

Mrs. Heather Wilson ’85 
Ms. Claire Shearer

Dr. Nan Wodarz
Mrs. Heather Wilson ’85

MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTIONS

BanBan
Anonymous

Mrs. Katherine Christman '72
Mrs. Harriet Reiner '69

Mary Lou Coleman
Mrs. Mary Lou Shremshock

Mrs. Meadrith “Mimi” Stengel 
Cooper ’48
Ms. Maureen Anderson
Mrs. Melissa Cooper  
Anderson ’73 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles 
Besterman 
Dr. and Mrs. Herbert K.  
Cooper III 
Mr. Michael Craven and  
Ms. Lynn E. Long
Mrs. Jean S. Doutt
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Falk 
Ms. Anne Gardner
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Graybeal 
Mr. Edgar Grove
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Henry 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hinkle
Mr. and Mrs. Karkosak
Ms. Nancy Kenneff
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Kepchar 
Ms. Cathryn Ketterman
Ms. Rebecca Lattanzio
Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
Laughead 
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Lefever
Mr. and Mrs. Rusty Long
Ms. Rose Marie Mariani
Mr. Richard Mclennan 
Ms. Elizabeth B. Miller
Ms. Marie Morman
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald 
Nissenbaum 
Mr. and Mrs. Bradford 
Reynolds 
Mr. James T. Roland
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Roman
Mrs. Nancy Rote JC '53
Ms. Abby Rudisill 
Mrs. Marilyn Sander
Ms. Barbara Talbot 
Tiger's Eye
Ms. Susan Tobie

Throughout the last year, many gifts have been made to Linden Hall to honor an individual 
or preserve and perpetuate the memory of a loved one. In 2022–2023, the following family 
members, classmates, parents, and friends made gifts in honor of those they love.

Gifts in Honor & Memory

❖
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Mr. and Mrs. Jacob Toews 
Mrs. Maria Yerger

Mrs. Mary Cuba
Mrs. Christina Archuleta '10 
Ms. Olivia Daniels '15
Mr. Serhiy Dutchak 
Ms. Maggie Moss '15
Ms. Esther Plotnick ’17 

Thelma Everett
Mrs. Bonnie Frank ’73 

Ms. Mary Ann Fair
Mrs. Sally Peterson ’70 

Mrs. Elizabeth Geibel
Ms. Susan Bishop

Mimi Haubner
Dr. Mary Bricker-Jenkins ’59 

Ronald Holtmeier
Rev. and Mrs. Richard Thierolf

Dr. Linda Klokow
Ms. Patricia Hill ’69 

Mrs. Elizabeth Livingston
Mrs. Carol J. Hedges ’70 

Mrs. Thelma Mellinger
Mrs. Heather Wilson ’85 

Mr. and Mrs. Wilbur B. Miller
Mrs. Lily Look McGee ’72 

Mrs. Ruth  
Shearer Rogers ’39 
Lang Rogers Family 
Foundation

Mrs. Irene Rollman ’56 

Buch Funeral Home

Mrs. Deborah Erb Shank ’69 
Ms. Cynthia Bateman-May ’69 

Ms. Eleanor Ann Simchock
Ms. Maggie French

Mrs. Estelle Kemp Soppe ’45 
Mr. Steven Soppe

Mrs. Patricia  
Fluke Wilcox ’43 
Mrs. Nancy Swanson

Mrs. Julia Hora Williams ’92 
Mrs. Courtney Myers ’93

“	Linden Hall changed my life. I graduated feeling more confident and 
less shy. I could express myself in all situations, accept responsibilities, 
and appreciate both life lessons and academic lessons. I am 80 years old 
and still give Linden Hall credit for enriching my life.”  

— Jean Bepko ‘60

“	I loved Linden Hall because of its incredibly diverse and supportive 
community. There is always someone to help foster ideas, encourage 
creativity, and celebrate successes.” 

— Melanie Hahn ’23
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convert your tax dollars into tuition assistance
for linden hall students through the

EITC PROGRAM
The EITC program is available to both individuals 

and businesses in the state of Pennsylvania who 

are subject to tax liability and allows them to 

convert their state tax liability towards tuition 

assistance for financially deserving Linden Hall 

students and families.

learn more about how you can
access a 90% credit on your PA taxes

Contact advancement@lindenhall.org

Tax Credit Allocation
Up to $750,000
per taxable year per program

2 year commitment to the program
90% of donation

1 year commitment to the program
75% of donation

Thank you!



212 East Main Street, Lititz, PA 17543

717.626.8512      lindenhall.org

Committed to excellence in the education of young women in a diverse community, 
Linden Hall provides a rigorous and multifaceted college-preparatory experience 

where each student is nurtured and inspired to reach her highest potential.


